EAIE Annual Conference: UNICA session

The UNICA session was well attended by more than 30 participants, although the timing of the session was not very conducive as regards attendance (second to the last session on the last day).  In comparison to the Tampere  session, with more than 140 participants the attendance of this session was considerably smaller, with about 35 participants.

As far as the findings of the UNICA session, which was on “Brainstorming on the Intrastructure of International Relations”, from the results of the questionnaires completed by the participants before the start of the session, these may be summarized as follows:

The IRO´s administrative budget focus on a reasonable range of budget lines with priorities on staff training, visits abroad, attendance of EC meetings, web and paper publications, induction of incoming students, purchase of IT equipment, need for overtime funds etc.  The following were rated as having lower priority, accommodation for incoming students, cultural activities, participation in Educational fairs, public relations support etc.

From the responses as to the degree of control exercised over these budgets it was apparent that in only 67% of the cases the Director / Head of the IRO had more than 70% control over these budgets.  In the cases were the budget was controlled by someone else, in 42% of these cases the Rector had direct control.

As far as the Activities Budget a concerned, it is apparent that the majority of the IRO´s consider themselves as student and staff exchange and bilateral agreements office.  In other words the traditional work carried out by IRO’s.  As regards other activities concerning the promotion of research, seed money for European Programmes, co-funding of research or other collaboration activities, these received scores below “important” and the majority were classified as either “necessary” or even “non-essential”.  This may be explained by the fact that in the majority of cases these activities are outside the remit of the IRO and are handled by other services.

As with the case of the Administrative Budgets the Activities budgets seem to be controlled up to 40% by the Rector, or the Vice Rector for International Relations or the International Relations Committee.  Indicative of the situation existing is that 37.5% of the participants could not or did not answer this question.

Conclusion

It is clear that if the IRO´s are going to respond to the range of activities identified by the EUNIRO project, which also includes research collaboration, then their remit has to be “re-engineered” in view of the above responses.  It is clear that they still consider themselves or are considered by their institutions as mainly student and staff exchange services, whereas the environment already before us with Bologna, the Knowledge Society and 2010 goals on the EU are demanding a completely different approach as identified by the project  
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